Mitchell, Bruce

From: Debbie_Waters@cargill.com

Sent: Tuesday, July 27, 2004 9:08 AM

To: Mitchell, Bruce; Pennington, Jim; Vielhauer, Trina

Cc: Taylor_Abel@cargill.com; Dean_Ahrens@cargill.com; Dee_Hurst@cargill.com;

David_B_Jellerson@cargill.com; Ozzie_Morris@cargill.com; James_Voyles@cargill.com;
Debbie_Waters@cargill.com
Subject: Transfer of Cargill Fertilizer Air Permits

Ms. Vielhauer,

Cargill Fertilizer has received your letter dated June 19, 2004 regarding additional
information needed for the transfer of Title V and air construction permits for our
facilities. However, we did not receive the letter until July 22, 2004. The information
you requested regarding the demonstration of Mr. Ozzle Morris as responsible official and
documentation regarding the liability of the new corporation has been prepared and is
being mailed to your office today.

I tried unsuccessfully to reach you yvesterday by phone to get clarification on your
regquest for a Statement of Compliance to be submitted for the time period of January 1,
2004 through May 31, 2004. Is this the same Statement of Compliance report that is
required by Title V permits annually on March 1? Please clarify why this is being
requested at this time and to whom it should be submitted. The Statement of Compliance is
a detailed review and accounting of all Title V requirements and preparation of this
report will require additional time. You had indicated in your letter that it was to be
submitted by close of business July 27, 2004. Given the delay in receipt of your 1letter,
Cargill is requesting an additional 30 days to prepare this report for our Riverview,
Green Bay, Bartow and Mulberry facilities.

Thank you for your help in clarifying this request. If you have any questions please
contact me.

Debra R. Waters
Envirconmental Superintendent
Cargill Fertilizer, LLC

PO Box 95002

Bartow, FL 332831

(863) 534-9615 office

(863) 559-1071 mobile



